
Gloria Sitton 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Mark Jinks 
Tuesday, September 14, 2021 2:39 PM 
City Council 
Yon Lambert; William Skrabak; Emily Baker 
FW: Request for Deferral of Docket item #22 

Item #22 is being deferred from tonight's calendar per the information below 

From: William Skrabak <William.Skrabak@alexandriava.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 2:16PM 
To: Mark Jinks <Mark.Jinks@alexandriava.gov> 
Cc: Yon Lambert <Yon.Lambert@alexandriava.gov>; Jesse Maines <Jesse.Maines@alexandriava.gov> 
Subject: Request for Deferral of Docket item #22 

Mark, 
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Staff if requesting deferral of docket item #22, which is 22-0115 : Consideration of a Resolution to Support a Grant 
Application to the Virginia Community Flood Preparedness Fund (CFPF) grant program. Unfortunately, the deferral is 
needed due to inconsistencies that just came to our attention between the docket item and the grant application 
submitted on 9/3/2021. The grant application submitted was for a small spot project of $144,000 in state funding while 
the docket item indicates the grant request would be for up to $4.5 to $5 .46 million. Staff will also use this time to reach 
out to the Virginia Department of Conservation and Recreation, the grant administrator, for coordination and guidance 
purposes. Sorry for the late notice and the request. Since the docket item for the grant is retroactive, Staff requests the 
grant docket be moved to 9/28/2021 to allow for edits and to resolve any issues. 

Staff is in the process of reviewing several other state and federal grant opportunities and anticipates coming back to 
Council in October with additional grant applications. 

William J. Skrabak 
Deputy Director, Infrastructure & Environmental Quality 
Department of Transportation & Environmental Services 

City of Alexandria 
2900B Business Center Drive 
Alexandria, VA 22314 

Office: 703.746.4073 
Main: 703 .746.4065 
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